City of Haines Newsletter

December 2020
Stay Safe
Please continue to help stop the spread of Covid 19. Practice social distancing and follow the CDC guidelines to help stop the spread of the virus which includes wearing face coverings in public places.  Baker County has set up a web site with current information on COVID 19 at: www.bakercountycovid19.com.
The City of Haines will not be held liable for any unauthorized events that take place within the City limits of Haines, Oregon.
City Hall Closures
The City Hall is closed to the public.  If you need assistant please call City Hall 541-856-3366. Certain services that require entry into the building will be scheduled by appointment. Face coverings will be required to enter the building. You can also email the City at: haines@cascadeaccess.com for assistance. Please continue to mail payments for water and sewer to PO Box 208, Haines, OR  97833 or use the drop box in the office door. For cash customers, a money order can be obtained at Post Office’s, banks and other locations. Or place your payment in a sealed envelope with your name, account information and the amount you are paying and a receipt will be mailed to you or handed out the door if possible.  The City would like to thank everyone for their cooperation and patience during this time. Please follow the social distances guidelines as much as possible. 
Covid-19 Relief Funds

There are grants available for businesses that have been impacted by Covid-19.

The City of Haines has entered into an agreement with Baker County to assist businesses in the application process.

For more information please contact the Baker County Commissioners Office at 541-523-8200 and they will direct your call accordingly. 

These grants will only be available for a limited time, so please act now.

2020 Election Official Results
Office of Mayor: Jim Brown 


Office of City Council: Dennis Anthony, Ken Bain and Peter Hall.
Haines Fire Protection District Board Vacancies

There are two vacancies on the Haines Fire Protection District Board. The board members must be available for monthly meetings as well as additional hours for other meetings. Board members deal with policy, authorize disbursement and acquisition of funds for supplies and training, adopt a budget, maintain mutual aid agreements, etc. 
For more information you may contact Peter Hall at 541-519-7274. 

The Handcrafters Commission

Haines Gold Rush Gifts is opening an additional section called "The Handcrafters Commission”. It will be for handcrafted items only. Vendor space is now available. Inquire at the gift shop at 914 Front Street located next to the Steak House. 

Now open 7 days a week! Monday through Saturday 10 am – 5 pm and Sunday noon to 5 pm through Christmas Eve. 

Charges for Water Usage
Beginning with November’s water usage, which will be billed December 1, 2020, all customers will be charged the base rate for the first 10,000 gallons of usage plus an additional $0.25 for each 1,000 gallon over 10,000 gallons.
Personal Items Located on City Rights of Way
The City would like to remind residents that the City and/or the Haines Fire Department will not be held liable

for any damages incurred to personal items that are located on public rights of way including alleys. 
Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-805-0588. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Haines Landfill Closed Until Further Notice
2021 Dog License/ATV License
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The cost is $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs and are valid for one calendar year.
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets with a Haines ATV licenses. ATV license cost $5.00 and are valid for one calendar year. 
During the City Hall closure, you can call City Hall with the necessary information and a license will be mailed to you. The charge will be added to your account.

Meeting Information

Considering the current social distancing requirements, the December 8th Haines City Council meeting will be held as a telephone conference starting at 6:00 pm. To participate in the meeting call: 1-701-802-5383 and enter access code: 2018210#. Be sure to press the pound sign after the number. Please mute your phone to eliminate back ground noise. You may unmute your phone during public comments if you wish to ask a question. 
Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Council President Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541
Public Works Ty Falcon: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476


Dog Enforcement Officer, John Shurtleff: 541-805-0588
Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Councilor June Falcon: 541-519-4844







Councilor Peter Hall: 541-519-7274






Councilor Angie Shurtleff: 541-519-4905






The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

